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We appreciate President Schroeder’s thoughts on apparent contradictions as presented in his 
report.  These may be the worst of times and the best of times in this world and for Gospel 
ministry.  Despite the challenges and many unknowns that we experience in our ministry 
efforts, we do know that God is with us and will richly bless our efforts according to his infinite 
wisdom and perfect will.   
  
We join with President Schroeder in thanking God for the many ministry opportunities being 
identified in the States, the ministry doors opening around the world, and the individuals 
faithfully administering the means of grace to these mission fields. 
  
We take President Schroeder’s encouragement to heart – to continue holding on to the truths of 
God’s Word as passed down through our Lutheran heritage so that we can faithfully and 
zealously share the Gospel of Jesus Christ in a sin-filled world.  May God continue to fill all our 
uncertainties with the comfort and peace his Gospel alone provides which gives us certainty for 
today and for the generations to come. 
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